To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations
Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services
Re:  CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19

August 5, 2020

Care Center Update:
There are no concerns in the Care Center at this time. Brandon Jolly continues to work on a
plan for re-opening the Care Center.

Residential Updates:
Please remember to follow the guidelines delivered last week and posted on our website:
www.dunwoody.org. We will update the guidelines as we move forward.

Recycling: All materials that contain Dunwoody meals can be recycled if they are clean. The
containers cannot contain food and should be washed. If containers or cans are not clean, the
entire batch of recycling may be rejected. Cleaned cans, bottles, and dinner containers should be
placed in the large cans marked for recycling. If the items are dirty, keep them with your bagged
trash and place the bag in the trash cans. Light cardboard such as cereal boxes may be placed
with the cardboard or with the paper. Heavy cardboard boxes may be placed on the floor beside
the can marked for cardboard and staff collecting the trash will break them down. We are
checking with the company that supplies the Dunwoody food bags to determine if they are
recyclable and will provide an update as soon as we have an answer.

Residents have asked about using the hot tub. Yes, you may use the hot tub, but use is restricted
to the times available for pool use. The pool area remains limited to two persons per time slot.
Call the Fitness Center 610-359-4490 to schedule time in the Fitness Center or Pool.

If using the game room, please wipe down the equipment when you are finished. The wipes are
located in the back of the room and are placed between the pool stick racks.

Newtown Square Library Books — contact any member in Marketing and they will be able to
help you. Call 610-359-4425 for assistance.

Masks:

Please continue to wear properly fitted masks (covering nose and mouth) to keep you and your
neighbors safe. Cloth Face Masks provided by Kathy Barton are available by contacting Josie
Singer at 610-359-4424 or jsinger@dunwoody.org. Face masks are also available for purchase
in the gift shop.
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